

Minutes of Meeting of Upton Parish Council
Held on 6 February 2024 at 6.30 pm
Upton Village Hall



Present: Councillor Fran A’Brook (in the Chair), Councillor David Williams, Councillor Libby Warden, Councillor Howard Shaw, Councillor Karen Telling, Councillor Inness Davies, Councillor/Parish Clerk Val Thompstone, County Councillor Frances Nicholson, District Councillor Steven Pugsley.

1 Apologies for Absence 
None

2	Declarations of Interest 
	None

3	Minutes of the Meeting 

	The minutes of the meeting held on 28 November 2023 were approved and signed by the Chairman

4	Planning Matters 

	No new planning matters to discuss.
	Councillor Pugsley had not received any updates or further information about the ongoing work at St James. He will continue to pursue this on behalf of the Parish Council.

5	Highways

	Councillor Davies gave an update on highways activities.
	There was discussion around the signage to the east of the village, and the Speed Indication Devices (SIDs).
	It was generally agreed that the SIDs would have a greater impact on potentially lowering the speed at which some drivers pass through the village. There is a great deal of work to be done before we can get funding for these devices, and Councillor Warden agreed to work with Councillor Davies to expedite the matter. The exact placement of the SIDs will be the matter of further debate. 
	It was agreed that the costs of all works associated with improved safety through the village (including signage and SIDs) needs to be agreed before going forward.

6	Village Fete 2024

	This item to be carried forward to next meeting.
	
7	Village Hall

	Nothing to report.



8	Finances

	8.1	Cheques as detailed on SO16 signed
		8.1.1.	£10 for hire of Village Hall for meeting
		8.1.2. 	£35.97 for V Thompstone for payment of invoices to Hugo Fox (website) 
[bookmark: _Hlk145692701]	
	8.2	Precept 
		There was a lengthy discussion around the setting of the precept for 2024/25. It is possible that there may be greater expenditure needed in the year due to cuts being discussed by Somerset Council. These could include cuts on a) drainage, b) salt and grit bins, c) verge cutting. However, nothing is yet decided.
		It was pointed out that our previous precept of £300 was extremely low and it was decided that we should request £1000 which will provide contingency should we have to pay for services previously provided by Somerset Council. Parish Clerk to complete the form and return by noon on 7 February. 

9	Update from District and County Councillors

	Councillor Pugsley advised that no decision has yet been made about the closure of certain recycling facilities. A meeting scheduled for 27 February in Dulverton Town Hall where the subject of the closure of Brushford site will be discussed.

10	Any other business
	None

11	Dates of next meetings

	Tuesday 14th May (6pm start to include Annual Meeting)
	Tuesday 10th September (6.30pm start)
	Tuesday 26th November (6.30pm start)
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